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ERYTHROCYTES

CONGENITAL HEMOLYTIC ANEMIA WITH ABNORMAL

PIGMENT METABOLISM AND RED CELL INCLU-

SION BoDIEs. REPORT OF A CASE AND REVIEW

OF LITERATURE. S. Miwa, H. Kato, M. Saito,

A. Chiba, K. Irisawa and H. Ohyama. From

Toranomon Hospital, Tokyo, Japan. Acta

Haemat. Jap. 28:593-608, 1965.

A Japanese girl, aged 12, with congenital hemoly-

tic anemia, abnormal pigment metabolism, and red

cell inclusion bodies following splenectomy was de-

scribed. This patient was the second case found

among Japanese. No abnormal hemoglobin was de-

tected. Erythrocyte GSH and ATP were decreased.

Autohemolysis was increased and was not corrected
by glucose. No definite conclusion was reached on

the nature of the inclusion body after electron

microscopic study. The exact nature of the bio-

chemical defect remained unknown. Twenty-seven

reported cases with this syndrome were reviewed.

It was stressed that “congenital hemolytic anemia

with abnormal pigment metabolism and red cell

inclusion bodies” should be considered as a syn-

drome rather than a disease entity-K. F.

BIOLOGICAL PROBLEMS RAISED BY THE TREAT-

MENT OF FETO-MATERNAL INCOMPATIBILITIES.

T. Boireau, G. David and R. Cregut. From

Centre D#{233}partemental de Transfusion Sanquine,

Paris. France. Path. Biol. (Paris) 13:1205, 1965.

Laboratory examinations are essential for the

guidance of the clinician in the treatment of

hemolytic disease of the newborn. To recognize

that the fetus is threatened by death in utero

in Rh incompatibility, the following must be taken

into account: the concentration and development

of maternal agglutinins, though the interpretation

of the results may be difficult, and the examination

of amniotic fluid which may give valuable informa-

tion. At birth, the decision for exchange transfusion

depends on serologic and hematologic examina-

tions, but mainly on the concentration of bihirubin

in umbilical vein blood. During the first few days,

the serum bihirubin must be estimated regularly to

prevent the development of kernicterus. In cases
of ABO incompatibility, the (lifficulties of serologic

diagnosis are great, hut the therapeutic problem

presents itself only in the postnatal period and

depends on the intensity of the jaundice. The

difficulties of the technics and their interpretation

were assessed and are due to several factors which

the authors discuss in detail-C. M.

AUTOIMMUNE HEMOLYTIC ANEMIA IN AN INFANT.

F. A. Oski and N. M. AbeLson. From the Uni-

versity of Pennsylvania School of Medicine,

Philadelphia, Pa. J. Pediat. 67:752-758, 1965.

Severe “Coombs-negative” anemia was dis-

covered in an 8-week-old Negro girl who was

hospitalized because of acute diarrhea. Following

transfusion, anemia quickly reappeared, this time
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accompanied by positive direct and indirect anti-

globulin tests. Specific antibodies (anti-M and

anit-C+E) were found, in addition to a pan-

agglutinin. Treatment with ACTIL, 6MP, heparin

and anti-snake venom was ineffective. Thymectomy

was performed 2 months after onset. The thymus

was small and almost devoid of lymphocytes and

plasma cells. No change in transfusion requirement

was noted. Two weeks later, splenectonw was per-

formed and a week later prednisone therapy was

begun. A rapid rise in hemoglobin level ensued,

followed by a marked fall in antibody titer. After

6 weeks of therapy, prednisone was discontinued

and 17 days later the infant died. The postmortem
hemoglobin was 1.7 Cm. per 100 mI-f. B. S.

STRUCTURAL CHARACTERISTICS OF RED CELL AuTo-

ANTIBODIES. M. E. Eyster, R. L. Nachman, W. N.

Christenson and R. L. Engle, Jr. From New York

Hospital-Cornell Medical Center, New York. J.
Immun. 96:107-111, 1966.

The direct Coombs reaction was studied in 18

cases of autoimmune hemolytic anemia not asso-

ciated with elevated cold agglutinin titers. The

erythrocyte coating substance was IgC-globulin in

combination with complement in 9 and comple-

ment alone in 4. The heavy chain and both types

of light chains were involved in the IgC-anti-

globulin reaction. Variation in the strength of direct

antiglobulin reactions with specific antisera to

Bence Jones proteins of type K or t�’pe L indicated

that the autoantibodies in 9 of these patients were

a heterogeneous group of IgC-globulin molecules.

-II. H. F.

THE MOSAIC STRUCTURE OF THE X CHRo�foso�aE

OF WOMEN. I. C. Kaplan, I. C. Dreyfus and

M. Bessis. From National Institutes of Health,
Bethesda Md. Nouv. Rev. Franc. Hemat. 5:

835-850. 1965.

The reaction involving the reduction of intra-

erythrocytic methemoglobin in the presence of glu-

cose and Nile Blue permitted indirect measurement

of the activity of C-6-P-D (Beutler). After incu-

bation, the red cells were examined individually in

a microspectrophotometer. The curves obtained

permitted the determination of the degree of re-

sidual oxidized hemoglobin in each red cell. After

incubation for 2 hours, red cells in which activity

of C-6-PD was normal produced a curve charac-

teristic of oxyhemoglobin, red cells totally defi-

cient in C-6-PD activity produced a curve typical

of methemoglobin and red cells with diminished

activity produced a curve of intermediate activity.

Four women heterozygous for C-6-PD deficiency

were studied and the level of enzyme activity

measured in hemolysates was diminished by more

than 50 per cent. A double population of red cells
was found when individual red cells were examined

in the microspectrophotometer: one population

contained oxyhemoglobin, the other methemoglo-

bin, and there were no intermediate forms. The

results provided direct confirmation of the mosaic

theory of Lyon.-H. H. F.

CLUCOSE-6-PHOSPHATE DEHYDROCENASE Acnvrry

OF Sv.aN FIBROBLAST CuLTUREs FROM ENZYME-

DEFICIENT SUBJECTS. H. M. Nitowsky, R. G.

Davidson, D. D. Soderman and B. Childs. From

the Sinai Hospital of Baltimore, Baltimore, Md.

Bull. Hopkins Hosp. 117:363-373, 1965.

The markedly decreased C-6-PD activity in skin

cell cultures from Caucasians with erythrocyte
enzyme deficiency and the normal or slightly

decreased enzyme activity in cell cultures from
similarly affected Negroes provided additional evi-

dence for molecular heterogeneity in C-6-PD

deficiency in affected members of different ethnic

groups. The close correlation between enzyme ac-

tivity in erythrocytes and skin cell cultures from

deficient Caucasians suggested a similar genetic

control mechanism for enzyme levels in both
tissues, i. e., the red cell defect, whatever its

mechanism, also involved fibroblasts.-H. H. F.

GLUCOSE TOLERANCE IN C-6-PD DEFICIENT

CHILDREN. M. Nitzan and Z. Josefsberg. From

the Beilinson Medical Center, Petah Tiquah,

Israel. Amer. J. Dis. Child. 111:406-407, 1966.

Iraqi Jewish children with C-6-PD deficiency did

not demonstrate the abnormal oral glucose toler-

ance response reported to be present in C-fl-PD

deficient adult American Negroes.-J. B. S.

GLUCOSE-fl-PHOSPHATE DEHYDROGENASE DEFI-

CIENCY IN EAST AFRICANS. V. Luttrell and C.
Lea. From the Medical School, Makerere Uni-

versity, Kampala, Uganda. E. Afr. Med. J.
42:313-315, 1965.

A screening test for C-6-PD deficiency was car-

ried out on 830 adult African males attending an
outpatient department in Kampala. Nine per cent

showed a deficiency of the enzyme. The highest
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incidence was in the Baganda. It was suggested

that this increase may he due to the fact that

these subjects live in an area with a high incidence

of nialaria.-T. H. B.

EXTRACTION OF Emw’rHRoPoIETIN FROM HUMAN

URINE AND RABBIT PLASMA. P. H. Lowy and

G. L. Keighley. From California Institute of

Technology. Pasadena. Calif. Chin. Chim. Acta

13:491-497, 1966.

In the presence of high concentrations of sodium

or lithium chloride, erythropoietin of high specific

activity can be extracted with ethanol from human

urine or rabbit plasma concentrates. The activity is

improved further by ammonium sulfate or acrvla-

mide gel column fractionation. An isolation scheme

for human urine is given. The best fractions are

nondialyzable and cause large increases in hemato-

crits and blood volumnes of normal mice-H. H. F.

ERYTHROPOIETIC ACTIVITY IN RATS TREATED BY

MERCURY BICHLORIDE WITH A REFERENCE TO

THE SITE OF ERYTHROPOIETIN FORMATION

WITHIN THE KiDNEY. T. Nonmura and H. )‘ama-

guchi. Fromu the Universit�’ of Tokyo, Tokyo.
Japan. Acta Haemat. Jap. 28:609-617. 1965.

Suppression of erythropoietic activity in rats

poisone(I with mercury bichloride was the result.
prunarily, of decreased elaboration of erythropoie-

tin due to damage to the site of production of the

humoral factor. Mercury bichloride by itself and

retention of metabohites had little, if any, toxic

effect directly on ervthropoietic organs. The proxi-

mal convoluted tubules were postimlated to be the
site of formation or activation of erythropoietin

and possibly were the site of inactivation or

excretion of the specific inhibitor of erthropoiesis.

The granularity of the juxtaglomerimlar cells was

shown to have some type of relationship to eryth-

ropoietic activity. Although the juxtaglomerular

cells might be another site of production or storage

of erythropoietin, as postulated by other inves-

tigators, a more plaimsible explanation woimld he that

the juxtaglomerular cells play a role in eryth-

ropoiesis via the renin-angiotensin system-K. F.

THE SPECIFIC SUPPRESSION OF THE DIFFEREN-

TIATION OF ERrrw.msomD CLONES IN POLYCY-

THEMIC ANIMALS. M. Liron and M. Feldman.

From Weizmann Institute of Science, Rehovoth,
Israel. Transplantation 3:509-516, 1965.

The effect of transfusion-induced polycythemia
on the formation of intrasplenic clones in x-irradi-

ated mice injected with bone marrow cells was

studied. Polycythemic animals showed a 3-fold

decrease in the number of macroscopic clones.

The suppressive effect was cell specific: rio eryth-

roid clones were formed and no inhibition was

observed among granuloid colonies-H. H. F.

THE EXOCRINE PANCREAS AND IRoN ABSORPTION.

I. C. Biggs and A. E. Davis. From St. Vincent’s

Hospital, Sydney, Australia. Aust. Ann. Med.
15:36, 1966.

Pure sheep pancreatic juice inhibited the uptake
of iron from intact intestinal loops in rats. Lyo-

philized human gastric juice or crystallized tryp-

sin did not. After dialysis of pancreatic juice,

both the dialysate and diffusate inhibited iron up-

take. These results confirmed the authors’ previous

results with commercial pancreatic extract and they
suggested that a factor or factors in the pancreatic

secretion played a role in the absorption of iron.

-F. W. C.

REGULATION OF EIIYTHII0P0w.sls. XVII: THE DE-

TERMINANTS OF RED CELL SIZE IN IRON-

DEFICIENCY STATES. B. Leventhal and F. Stohl-

man, Jr. From St. Elizabeth’s Hospital, Boston,

Mass. Pediatrics 37:62-67, 1966.

Weanling rats in whom iron deficiency anemia

was induced by dietary iron deprivation were

treated with large, intermediate and small doses of

iron. In the animals given a large dose. macrocytes

appeared after 3 days and were gradually replaced

by normal-sized erythrocytes. In the rats given

intermediate amounts of iron, normocytic red cells
appeared after 10 days. In the group receiving the

smallest dose, the new red cells were larger than
in the pretreatment period, but never became nor-

mocytic. Normal hemoglobin levels in the 3 groups

were achieved after 5, 13 and 28 days, respectively.

A similar relationship between the dose of iron

and the degree of macrocytosis was seen in iron-

deficient children and adtmlts, although it was less

predictable and demonstrated considerable over-
lap, particularly when low doses of iron were

administered. These findings were consistent with
the concept that red cell size is related to the rate

of maturation, which in turn is governed by the
erythropoietin level and the availability of pre-

cursors necessary for hemoglobin synthesis.

-I. B. S.
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APOFERRITIN SYNTHESIS IN HUMAN ERYTHROID

CELLS IN THALASSAEMIA. E. H. Eylar and G.

Matioli. From the University of Southern Cali-

fornia School of Medicine, Los Angeles, Calif.

Nature (London) 208:661-664, 1965.

The biosynthesis of apoferritin by normal and

thalassemic erythropoietic cells isolated from hu-

man l)one marrow and by reticulocytes was de-

scribed. Apoferritin biosynthesis was enhanced

greatly in thalas�emia. In �-thalassemnia, the average

amotmnt of hemoglobin per cell was reported to

be about 15-25 per cent less than the normal.

The enhanced prodtmction of ferritin in thalas-

semia might accotmnt in large measure for this

reduction. The early increase in synthesis of fer-

ritin in votIng erythrohlasts in thalassemia could

lead to a decrease in the cellular iron available

for hemoglobin production. There was no evi-

dence that ferritin iron was utilized for hemo-

globin synthesis. Apoferritin molecules bound ap-

proximately 500 times as many iron atoms as did

hemoglobin. The increase in iron could have

redtmced hemoglobin synthesis which is known to be

responsive to levels of iron concentration by nega-

tive feedback-H. H. F.

HEMOGLOBIN SPHAKIA: A DELTA CHAIN VAR-

IANT OF HEMOGLOBIN A2 FROM CRETE. R. T.

Jones, B. Brim/mall, E. R. Hue/ins and N. A.

Barnicot. From the University of Oregon Med-

ical School, Portland. Ore. Science 151:1406-

1408. 1966.

A new variant of the normal minor comnponent,

HI) A2. has l)een (letected in a family that lives

in Sphakia. Crete. Chemical studies of this abnor-

mal hemoglobin. designated Hb A2 #{246}SI)h,kla, �

dicates a substitution of the histidyl residue number

two of the h-chain by an argin�l residue-H. H. F.

THE KINETICS OF CLEARANCE OF PLASMA HEMO-

GLOBIN IX THE RABBIT. H. B. Neustein. From

the University of California, Los Angeles, Calif.

Lab. Invest. 14:2133-2139, 1966.

Urinar�’ excretion of radioactive hemnoglobin oc-

curred as early as 3 mintmtes after intra-arterial

injection of labeled hemoglobin. The amount of

hemnoglobin excreted in the urine in 150 minutes

varied from 4 to 15 per cent of the total injected.

Analyses of tissues revealed maximal retention of

the labeled hemoglobin at 150 minutes. The kidney

retained the largest amount of hemoglobin per unit

weight when compared to liver, spleen and bone

marrow-H. H. F.

MICROCINEMATOGRApHIC RESEARCH INTO THE

MORPHOGENESIS OF MICRO-ERYTHISOBLASTS

PRODUCED BY THE EFFECTS OF X-RAY. E. C.

Rondanelli, A. Trenta, E. Magliulo, V. Vannini

and C. Gerna. From l’Universit#{233} de Pavia, Pavia,

Italy. Path. Biol. (Paris) 13:735, 1965.

The authors observed that erythropoietic niicro-

cells, quite simnilar to those often seen in certain

erythropathies, can develop in vitro by mitotic

anomalies induced by weak doses of x-ravs. The

cellular mechanisms and the theoretical and prac-

tical implications of this phenomenon were (lis-

cussed-C. M.

THE MAXIMUM ERYTHROCYTE SEDIMENTATION

RATE. M. Bourel, 1. Pawlotsky, P. Lenoir and

1. Le Guilly. From Facult#{233}de M#{233}decine et de

Pharmacie, Rennes, France. Path. Biol. (Paris)

13:1188, 1965.

Study of 200 sedimentation rate curves. con-

structed point by point with the usual Westergren

technic, led to the following observations. (1) The

ctmrves had a typical shape which allowed for

recognition of a more or less prolonged phase

where the real rate reached a mnaximumn. (2) Read-

ing every 10 minutes for an hour was suffic�cnt,

with few exceptions, to determine this real max-

imuni rate. (3) Expression in millimeters per hour

permitted comparison with the classic hoimrly rate

which corresponds to a mean rate. This comparison

revealed the theoretical and practical importance of

the siniultaneous estimation of the hourly and the

maximum sedimentation rate.-G. M.

TRYPTOPHAN IN ERYTHROCYTES AND PLASMA OF

MAN AND So�fE ANIMALS. J. OpieO.ska-Blauth,

M. Chareziliski and H. Berbec. From the Medical

School, Lublin, Poland. Acta Biochim. Pol.

11:147, 1964.

The content of free and bound trvptophan in

plasma and erythrocytes of man and some animals,

the trvptophan-binding ability of plasma and the

tryptophan capacity of erythrocytes were studied

after dialysis with a direct colorimetric method.

Differences in the content of and capacity for

binding tryptophan were found between nucleated

and non-nucleated erythrocytes.-E. K
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HEMOSTASIS

PLATELET SUISvIvAL STUDIES IN ALDRICH SYN-

DROME. W/. Krivit, E. l’unis and I. G. White.

From the University of Minnesota Medical

School, Minneapolis, Minn. Pediatrics 37:339-

341, 1966.

The presence of platelet thrombi in lymph node

vessels and of normal or increased numbers of

megakaryoc�tes in the bone marrow have led to the

suggestion that excessive platelet destruction ex-

plains the thrombocytopenia seen in patients with

the Aldrich syn(lrome. The infusion of normal

platelets into 3 such patients, however, indicated

normal or near-normal platelet survival. The authors

suggested that a defect in platelet maturation and!

or release ma� l)e present in this disease.-J. B. S.

POSSIBLE MECHANISM OF AGGREGATION OF BLOOD

PLATELETS BY ADENOSINE DIPHOSPHATE. E. W.

Salznman, D. A. Chambers and L. L. Neri. From
Flarvard Me(lical School, Boston, Mass. Nature

(London) 210:167-169, 1966.

On the basis of appropriate experimental oh-

servations, the authors propose the following hy-

pothesis. Platelets require an active energy-supply-

ing mnetaholic process to remain unsticky, the

adhesive form being the low-energy state in a

system analogous to the contracted state of striated

mnuscle. An active metabolic process is also needed

to preserve platelet size and shape. This energy-

yielding process involves splitting of ATP to ADP

l)y an ATPase in the platelet membrane. In the

presence of added ADP, the breakdown of AlP

by ATPase is blocked by product inhibition. Ad-

dition of ADP to platelet-rich plasma inhibits

an active process, disrupting the regulatory mem-

brane system b�’ which platelet “nonstickiness” is

maintained. In the plasma, the added ADP is de-
graded by stepwise dephosphorylation via AMP

to adenosine, which is then incorporated into the

platelet; this reaction is not crucial for platelet

clumping, but is probably important for ultimate

dispersal of the ADP-induced platelet aggregate.

ADP, AMP and adenosine appear to compete for
sites on the platelet and this competition could

account for the inhibition of ADP-induced platelet
aggregation by AMP and adenosine. The net result

of the inhibition of membrane ATPase by its nor-

mal product, ADP, leads to exposure of adhesive
sites and permits platelet aggregation through inter-

mediate secondary bridges containing calcium,

fibrinogen or other proteins.-P. B.

A STUDY OF PLATELET CLYCOLYTIC METABOLISM.

EFFECT OF THROMBIN. M. Vopatovd. From the
Institute of Hematology and Blood Transfusion,

Prague, Czechoslovakia. Vniffni. L#{233}k. 12:117-

122. 1966.

The glycolytic activity of blood platelets after
the addition of 15-30 units of thrombin was stud-

ied. Initially, a short-term increase in glycolysis

was observed. After 1 #{189}-2 hours, glycolysis

stopped. Other investigations were performed with
clotted plasma to which 1 per cent trypsin was

added. After this procedure, a few free platelets

were found which showed limited retraction ac-

tivity which was decreased when compared with
controls. The author suggested that, after the ad-
dition of thrombin, a few platelets were not prone

to either morphologic or metabolic changes typical

for viscous metamorphosis.-L. D.

COAGULATION DEFECTS AND GIANT CAVERNOUS

HEMANGIOMA. S. J. Wacksman, H. C. Flessa,

H. I. Glueck and J. I. Will. From the University

of Cincinnati, Cincinnati, Ohio, Amer. J. Dis.

Child. 111:71-74, 1966.

Thrombocytopenia is a frequent finding in

youngsters with giant hemangiomas. This paper

describes an infant with such a lesion in whom

postcircumcision bleeding was associated not only

with thrombopenia, but with deficiencies of fibrin-
ogen and Factors V and VIII. Following radiation
therapy, the tumor decreased in size and the re-
sults of coagulation studies returned to normal.-

J. B. S.

HYPOPROTHROMBINEMIC BLEEDING IN YOUNG IN-
FANTS. H. I. Goldman and F. Deposito. From

Long Island Jewish Hospital, New Hyde Park,

N. Y. Amer. J. Dis. Child. 111:430-432, 1966.

Significant bleeding accompanied by a prolonged

prothrombin time apparently can occur in young

infants with diarrhea, particularly if treated with

antibiotics and with milk substitutes that have a
low vitamin K content. In such infants, prompt

clinical and hematologic improvement can be ef-

fected by vitamin K administration.-J. B. S.

Tmm ANTICOAGULANT ACTION OF PUFF ADDER

(B. ARIETANS) VENOM. C. D. Forbes, A. G. G.

Turpie and A. S. Douglas. From Makerere Uni-

versity College Medical School Extension, Nai-

robi, Kenya. E. Mr. Med. J. 42:565-574, 1965.
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In this study, the hemorrhagic effects of puff

adder venom were reappraised in vitro using mod-

em technics. The prolongation in whole blood

clotting time induced by the venomn was not due

to any defect in the thrombin-fibrinogen reaction,

but was the result of a disturbance in the thrombo-

Plastin system. It was not established whether this
was due to an interference with the formation of

blood thromnhoplastin or to increased destruction.

In addition, it was shown that the venom also

interferes with the formation of the platelet head

of the thrombus and blocks the platelet aggregating

action of adenosine diphosphate.-T. H. B.

COAGULATION OF PRIMATE BLOOD BY RUSSELL’S

VIPER VENOM. C. Hawkey and C. Symons.

From the Nuffield Institute of Comparative

Medicine. London, England. Nature (London)

210:141-142, 1966.

The plasma of nonhuman primates was found

to clot more slowly than human plasma in the

presence of Russell’s viper venom (RVV). The

prothrombin times and the results of all other

coagulation tests carried out on the mnonkeys were

within normal human limits. The prolonged venom

clotting times of the monkey plasma did not

appear to be due to an inhibitor. It was stmggested

that the limiting feature was the reaction l)etween

RVV-activated factor X and monkey prothrombin

and/or factor V-P. B.

TISSUE PLASM1NOGEN ACTIVATOR IN THE ARTERIAL

WALL. I. Blatn�, I. Fisher and E. Fisherovd.

From the University, Olomouc, Czechoslovakia.

Cor Vasa 8:49-56, 1966.

Tissue plasminogen activator was investigated in

samples of arterial wall removed during operations

for obliterative arterial disease of the lower ex-
tremnities. Activities were determined in the entire

wall and in separate layers, using fibrin-agar plates,

and were compared with standard pig heart acti-

vator. The highest activity was found in the

adventitia, the lowest in the intima. In artificial

vessel prostheses, the newly formed intima showed

no activity.-L. D.

TISSUE PLASMINOGEN ACTIVATOR IN THE VENOUS

WALL. I. Blatn�, J. Fisher and E. Fisherovd.

From the University, Olomouc, Czechoslovakia.

Cor Vasa 8:57-61, 1966.

Sixty-six samples of human veins were inves-

tigated for plasminogen activator content. The

samples were tested on fibrin-agar plates and

were compared with standards of pig heart plas-

n)inogen. There was no difference between primary

and secondary veins. Activity in the great saphenous

vein decreased from proximal to distal parts.-

L. D.

LEUKOCYTES

PELGER-HUET ANOMALY OF THE CRANULOCYTES

IX A CAPE COLORED FAMILY. P. Lanzkowsky,

P. Colussi and D. McKenzie. From New York
Hospital-Cornell Medical Center, New York.

J. Pediat. 67:826-832, 1965.

Seven members of a Cape Colored family dem-

onstrated the heterozygous form of the Pelger-

Hu#{235}tanomaly. The sex-chromation appendage

(drumstick) was seen in 2 of 6 affected females.

No unusual predisposition to infection was noted

and phagocytic activity against staphylococci was

normal. No linkage was noted between this anomaly

and blood group, PTC taste threshold, fingerprints,

haptoglobin and hemoglobin type, C-fl-PD activity

or transferrin t�pe.-J. B.S.

DISTRIBUTION OF LEUKOCYTES IN BLOOD FLOWING

THROUGH ARTERIES. R. H. Phibbs. From Uni-

versity of California Medical Center, San Fran-

cisco, Calif. Amer. J. Physiol. 210:919-925, 1966.

Rabbit arteries 1 mm. in diameter were frozen

ultrarapidly while being perfused with blood. Af-

ter freeze-substitution, embedding and sectioning,

the radial distribution of leukocytes was studied

microscopically. Leukocyte concentration increased

from the center peripherally and reached a peak

concentration at 8/10-9/10 of the radial distance.

In the artery with the most uneven distribution

of leukocytes, the maximum concentration exceeded

the mininium by 100 per cent. Only 1-3 per cent

of the leukocytes seemed to be in contact with

the arterial wall.-T. E. B.

RAPID UPTAKE OF TRITIATED ANTIGEN BY MOUSE

E0SIN0PHILS. A. N. Roberts. From the Uni-

versitv of Tennessee College of Medicine, Memn-

phis, Tenn. Nature (London) 210:266-269,

1966.

Investigations carried out in mice demonstrated

rapid imptake of H3-antigen (or antigen fragments

containing the H3-sulfanilazo determinant groups)

by eosinophils and the subsequent eosinophilia

in draining lymph nodes within 4 hours of primary

antigenic stimulation. The early heavy accumula-
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tion of H3 in eosinophils was thought to indicate

that the soluble, heterologous protein induced

the eosinophil responses in the absence of specific

antibody. It seemned imnlikely that antibodies were

synthesized and released from lymph node cells

in quantities sufficient to complex with H3-antigen

prior to its incorporation by eosinophils. Eosino-

phils may have an important function in mech-

anisms of the primary immune response.-P. B.

LYMPHOCYTES FROM THYMECTOMIZED RATS:

IMMUNOLOGIC, PROLIFERATIVE, AND METABOLIC

PROPERTIES. W. 0. Rieke. From University

of Washington, Seattle, Wash. Science 152:535-.

538, 1966.

Thoracic duct lymphocytes from neonatally

thymectomized Lewis rats fail to produce runt

disease in newborn Brown Norway rats when

the latter are injected with up to 10 times the

number of normal lymphocytes needed to cause

runting. The author suggests that the mechanism

of the immunologic defects which attend thy-

mectoniy is more than just a quantitative one

relating to lymphopenia. The immunologically

deficient lymphocytes do seem, however, to confer

tolerance, demonstrating the interesting dissociation

between the mechanisms by which lymphocytes

confer tolerance and produce runt disease. At
least some of the lymphocytes are able to enlarge

and divide when stimimlated in vitro with phyto-

hemagglutinin or with xenogeneic or allogeneic

cells, but small lymphocytes from thymectomized

animals have defective RNA metabolism as

judged by a marked impairment in their ability

to incorporate uridine-5-H3 or cytidine-H3 in

vitro.-T. E. B.

LEUCOCYTE ANTIGENS IN MAN: A COMPARISON

OF LYMPHOTOXIC AND AGGLUTINATION ASSAYS

FOR THEIR DETECTION. J. Bodmer, W. F.

Bodmer, R. Payne, P. 1. Terasaki and D. Vrede-

voe. From Stanford University Medical School,

Palo Alto, Calif. Nature (London) 210:28-31,

1966.

Since histocompatibility antigens occur on

leukocytes. there is a great need for methods for

leukocyte typing. The authors have found good

agreement between cytotoxicity and hemagglutin-

ation assays in detecting appropriate leukocyte

antigens, but they emphasize the importance of

using mnore than one assay method for correlating

ABSTRACTS

compatibility for each new leukocyte group with

survival of homotransplants.-P. B.

DESTRUCTION OF HUMAN CELLS 1N TISSUE CUL-

TURE BY LYMPHOCYTES FROM PATIENTS WITH

SYSTEMIC Lu�us ERYTHEMATOSUS. T. G. Traya-

nova, V. V. Sura and G. I. Svet-Moldavsky.

From the Institute of Experimental and Clin-

ical Oncology, Moscow. U.S.S.R. Lancet 1:

452-454, 1966.

Lymphocytes fromn patients with systemic lupus

erythematosus (SLE) and sclerodermna destroyed

fibroblasts of human embryos in tissue culture.

A similar effect was observed with lymphocytes

from patients with SLE in human kidney-cell

cimltures. Lymphocytes from a control group showed

no such effects. It was thought that these ex-

perimental findings demonstrated the role of

immune lymphocytes in the pathogenesis of SLE.

The authors assumed that it was these cells

which constitute the main link in the pathologic

process and produce the destruction of tissues,

while autoantibodies are of secondary impor-

tance.-P. B.

THE TRANSFORMATION OF LYMPH NODE BLAST

CELLS AND LYMPHOCYTES INTO HYPERBASO-

PHILIC CELLS IN THE CRAs-r VERSUS HOST

REACTION. R. Tenenbaum, C. Senian, C. Cho-

quet and I. Lafuma. From H#{244}pitalPaul-Brousse,

Villejuif, Seine, France. Rev. Franc. Etud. Chin.

Biol. 10: 1071, 1965.

The aimthors compared the transformation of

lvmphoid blast cells and small lymphocytes. The

stimdy was made possible by injecting the same

absolute number of lymph node cells, labeled

with tritiated thymidine, into Fl (DBA/2 X

C57B1/6) recipients irradiated with 500 rads.

The transformation of donor cells was found

to be essentially the same when the preparation

injected was rich in labeled blast cells or in
small lymphocytes-C. M.

STUDY OF THE ROLE OF PHYTOHEMAGGLUTININ

AS A HEMATOLOCIC PROTECTOR DURING MASSIVE

ANTI-CANCER CHEMOTHERAPY IN MAN. L. Is-
rael, I. Delobel and E. Bernard. From H#{244}pital

La#{235}nnec, Paris, France. Path. Biol. (Paris)

13:887, 1965.

Intravenous injections of phytohemagglutinin

were given to 27 patients who were receiving
various cancer chemotherapeutic agents continu-
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otmsly. The authors were inspired by the work of

Humble on the role of this product in the treat-

ment of chronic bone marrow insufficiency and

they confirmed the efficacy of phytohemagglutinin

in controlling the leukopenia caused by the anti-

mitotic drtmgs and its efficacy in prevention when

it was used continimoimsly. With this program.

large doses of cancer chemotherapeutic agents

cotmld be imsed.-G. M.

VINCRISTINE SULFATE IN THE TREATMENT OF

ACUTE LEUKEMIAS AND LEUKOSARCOMATOUS

DISEASE. S. Arcifa and Al. Jamra. From Hospital

(las Clinicas, S#{227}oPaulo, Brazil. Rev. Hosp. Clin.

Fac. Med. S. Paulo 21:65-72, 1966.

Vincristine sulfate was effective in the treatment
of 1 1 cases of acute lymphatic leukemia. hut was

less effective in two cases of leukosarcoma. No

effect was noted in 3 cases of myeloid leukemia.

Children tinder 10 years of age had better results,
in agreement with the experience of other atmthors.

The effective dose was above 0.05 mug. per Kg.

per week. Side effects limited the use of the

drug. The side effects were particularly marked
On the digestive system and, especially. on the

peripheral nervous system. These effects were

proportionate to the dose and to the duration

of administration. The platelet levels rose signifi-

cantly with use of the (lrug.-1tf. I.

MORPHOLX;ICAL PHILADELPHIA CHROMOSOME.

OCCURRENCE IN A CHILD WITH CONGENITAL

ANO\IALIES. S. B. Kontras, Al. Robbins and
I. B. Anibuel. From Children’s Hospital, Co-

lumbus, Ohio. Amer. J. Dis. Child. 111:324-

326, 1966.

A girl with multiple congenital anomalies and

no evidence of hematologic disorder other than

a low leukocyte alkaline phosphatase activity was

demonstrated to have a modal chromosome count

of 46. The karyotype. however, was abnormal

in that 16-22 per cent of the cells cultured from

I)lood and bone marrow contained 47 chromosomes

with a small centric fragment which had mor-

phologic features resembling the Philadelphia

chromosome. This case was considered as a partial

trisom 21 in a child with minimal nmongoloid

features-I. B. S.

THE INHERITANCE OF SUSCEPTIB1LITY TO THE

CROSS LEUKEMIA VIRUS IN MICE. F. Lilly.

From Sloan-Kettering Institute for Cancer Re-

search, New York. Genetics 53:529- 39, 1966.

Stmsceptibility to the Cross leukemia virus in

mice has been studied in crosses of virus-resistant

and virus-susceptible inbred strains. Two indepen-

dent loci appear to determine virus susceptibility.

One (Rgv-1) is closely linked to H-2 in the ninth

linkage group, while the other (Rgv-2) segregates

independently.-H. H. F.

DETECTION OF LEUKEMOGENIC VIRUSES BY MEANS

OF 1IEMOPOIETIC Cm�IERIssI. I. ALLOGENEIC

CIIISIERISSI IN MICE. G. Mathe and I. L. Amiel.

From H#{244}pital Paul-Brousse, Villejuif, Seine,

France. C. R. Acad. Sci. (Paris) 262: 1323, 1966.

The study demonstrated the possibility of de-

tecting the Charlotte Friend or Rauscher virus by

allogenic chimerism. Heterospecific chimerism was

proposed as a method for the detection of possible
leumkemogenic virimses in man.-G. Al.

DETECTION OF LEUKEMOGENIC VIRUSES BY MEANS

OF IIEMOPOIETIC CHIMERISM. II. HETEROSPECI-

FIC RAT-MOUSE CHIMERISM. G. Mathe, S. Sorieul

and I. L. Amiel. From H#{244}pital Paul-Brousse.

Villejuif. Seine, France. C. R. Acad. Sci. (Paris)

262:1501, 1966.

The investigation demonstrated the possibility of

detecting the Charlotte Friend virus with heter-

ospecific rat-moumse chimneras. Heterospecific chimn-

erism waS proposed as a technic for detecting the
possil)le existence of a letmkemnogenic virus in

man-C. Al.

STUDY OF THE TREATMENT OF L 1210 LEUKEMIA

BY ALLOCENEIC IIEMATOPOIETIC CRAvrs OF

VARIOUS CELLULAR Co\IP0SITI0N. Al. F. Crochet,

L. Florentin, Al. C. Martyre and E. Rosenkovitch.

Fromu Ilopital Paul-Brotmsse, Villejuif, Seine,

France. Rev. France Etud. Clin. Biol. 10:1074,

1965.

Mice bearing transplanted leukemia L 1210 were

treated with total body irradiation, followed by a

graft of allogeneic hematopoietic cells. All the
grafts used contained sufficient marrow cells to en-

sure the restoration of the myeloid tissues. In differ-

ent groups. recipients were given marrow cells to
which had been added either lymph node cells,

marrow cells. thymus macrophages or a mixture

of thvmic cells and mnacrophages. An adoptive

imniumnotherapeutic effect was obtained with lymph

node, thvmic ammd bone mnarrow cells, himt pen-

toneal exudate cells were without activity and did

not appear to immcrease the effect of a thymic graft.
...,,.G. M.
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LEUKOCYTOSIS DURING STEROID THERAPY. T. I.

John. Fromn the University of Colorado Medical

Center, Denver, Col. Amer. J. Dis. Child. 111:68

70, 1966.

In children receiving adrenocortical steroids for

nonhematologic conditions, total white cell counts

and neutrophil counts rose significantly after a

week of therapy, reached peak levels after 3

weeks and then fell to pretreatment levels about

a week after cessation of therapy. The mean

presteroid therapy white count was 9000/mm.3

and after one week of treatment it was 20,000/

mm.3 The highest total count was 39,950/mm.3

The increase in white count was almost entirely due

to increased numbers of neutrophils. Monocytes,

however. also increased significantly. Lymphocyte

counts did not change significantly. -I. B. S.

MISCELLANEOUS

PREGNANEDIOLS AND NEONATAL HYPERBILI-

RUBINEMIA. A. Ranios, Al. Silverberg and L.

Stern. From the Montreal Children’s Hospital.

Montreal, Quebec, Canada. Amer. J. Dis. Child.

1 1 1 :353-356, 1966.

The authors were not able to confirm the pre-

viotmsly reported relationship between ingestion of

pregnanediols, either 3-alpha, 20-alpha, or 3-alpha,

20-beta isomners, and accentuation of neonatal

hvperbilirubinemnia. They were unable to isolate

pregnane 3-alpha, 20-beta diol from breast milk

capable of inhibiting bilirubin conjugation in vitro.

-I. B. S.

THE ABH ANTIGENS IN HUMAN TISSUES AND SE-

CRETIONS DURING EMBRYONAL DEVELOPMENT.

A. E. Szulnsan. From Magee-Womens Hospital,

Pittsburgh. Pa. J. Histochem. Cvtochem. 13:752-

754, 1965.

The ABH antigens are richly represented in the

smallest embryos available, 5-8 mm., i. e., from the

5th week after fertilization. They are found on the

cell membranes of the endothelium throughout

the cardiovascular system and of the epithelium

of the integument, the digestive tube, the meso-

nephric and (later) Mullerian ducts-in short, in all
epithehial elemnents with the exception of those of

the central nervous system, adrenals and liver.

The epithelial antigens are at their maximal dis-

tribumtion at 35 mm., after which time they begin

to wane. Their disappearance coincides with recog-

nizable steps of morphologic advancement and

often with an ascertainable token of function, e. g.,

secretion of mucus in the gastrointestinal tract,

trapping of radioactive iodine by the thyroid,

and production of growth hormone by the pi-

tuitary. Only the stratified epithehia of the integu-

ment, esophagus and lower urinary tract show

persistence of the antigen into and throughout

extrauterine life. The endothelial antigens are also

permanent.-H. H. F.

A NEW VARIETY OF BLOOD GROUP. VARIETY H,,,.

M. Hrubifko and 0. Mergancov#{225}. From the

Blood Transfusion Center, Bratislava, Czecho-
slovakia. �as. L#{233}k.�esk. 105:178-183, 1966.

A case of an atypical group A was presented in

which negative reactions with anti-A1 and anti-

H sera were obtained. Examination of the family
revealed a dominant hereditary modification of

antigen H which differed from phenotype Bombay

and for which the symbol H,,, was used. This new

blood group was found in two generations in four

memnbers of the famnily, twice as an atypical #{176}Hm

group and twice as A1111,. The modification was

characterized by a considerable redumction in the

amotmnt of H antigen in red cells, while it was

present in normal amount in secretions. In subjects

with group A, it caused incomplete development of

antigen A/Amm,i,/.’�”L. D.

HISTIocYT0SIs X. C. Nezelof. From Groimpe Hos-

pitalier Necker-Enfants-Malades, Paris, France

Rev. France Etud. Clin. Biol. 11:22, 1966.

This general survey includes publications which

have appeared recently in the American and Euro-

pean literature and emphasizes some of the pecu-
liar, little known aspects of the disease. Since the

first publication by Lichtenstein (1953), three

different conditions have been described under this

name: solitary or multiple eosinophilic granuloma

of bone, Hand-Sch#{252}ller-Chnistian disease and Let-

terer-Siwe disease. Recent papers have confirmed

the value of this nosologic entity. Rather than de-

scribing many transitional forms, it seems preferable
to discriminate localized and disseminated forms

and acumte or chronic varieties. This classification,

proposed by Lichtenstein (1964), gives a better

accoimnt of the clinical features and of the course

of the disease. Histiocytosis X is characterized by a

proliferation of large cells. The nucleus is always

irregular and often appears folded out. Numerous

inclusions and lipid material are often found within
the cytoplasm. In the most recent publications,
there has been a tendency to make a clear
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(listinction between acute histiocytosis X and malig-

nant aleumkemic reticulosis. Somne of the localizations
of the disease are emphasized: hepatic involvement

leading to cholestatic cirrhosis and pulmonary ex-

tension with diffuse cystic changes. The prognosis

in histiocytosis X has been the object of special

stumdy. The young age of the patient, the degree

of visceral extension, the anemia and the leuko-

Pemlia should be regarded as poor signs. Cortisone is
of valume in the treatment of the acute disseminated

forms. Cytotoxic agents and radioisotopes should

be avoided. The etiology of histiocytosis X remains

unknown-C. Al.

‘liii: NIETABOLISM OF SPHINGOMYELIN. II. EvI-
I)�NCE OF AN ENZYMATIC DEFICIENCY IN NIE-

MANN-PICK DISEASF. R. 0. Brad,,, I. N. Kanfer,

Al. B. Mock and I). S. Frederickson. Fromii the

National Institimtes of Health, Bethesda, Md.

Proc. Nat. Acad. Sci. U. S. A. 55:3f36-369, 1966.

‘I’he level of the emm’ymmme which catalyzes the

h�drolysis of sphicgomvelin was determined in

tissue samples from 1)atients with Niemann-Pick

disease and was comnpared with tissume specimens

from other human soumrces. The metabolic lesion

in the cla�sic imifantile form of Niemann-Pick

disease appeared to be attributable to drastic

attenuation or loss of activity of the enzyme.

-H. H. F.

THE IMMUNOGLOBULIN SEQUENCE. K. Sahiar and

R. S. Schwartz. From Pratt Clinic-New England

Center Hospital, Boston. Mass. Tnt. Arch. Allerg.
29:52-68, 1966.

The histology of the lymph nodes and spleens

of rabbits challenged with BCC was studied and

correlated with the molecular class of antibody
present in the serum. The same cycle of events

was foumnd in rabbits synthesizing mainly or ex-

clusively 1gM antibodies as the result of 6-MP

treatment. It was concluded that the immunoglob-

ulin “sequence” was mediated by two independ-

ent lines of cells, each of which originated as a

large pyroninophilic blast cell that matured into a

plasma cell. One line of these cells synthesized 1gM
antibodies, the other IgC antibodies. In a second

set of experiments, the histologic consequences of

the inhibition of 1gM antibody synthesis by pas-

sively infused IgG antibodies was examined. The
infusion of specific IgC antibodies suppressed fol-

licle and germinal center formation in immunized

animals and resulted in the appearance of numerous

eosinophils in lymph nodes and spleen. The clusters

of mature plasma cells which were also found may

indicate the acceleration of blast cell matimration

indumced l�y the passively infused antibody.

-H. H. F.

COMPARISON OF THE RADIOSENSITIVITY OF IM-

MUNOLOCICALLY COMPETENT CELLS PARTICI-

PATING IN GRAFT-VERSUS-HOST REACTION BE-

FORE AND As-FEB CONTACT W1TH THE ANTIGEN.

G. Mathe and I. L. Amid. From H�ipit:il Patml-

Broumsse, Villejuif. Seine. France. mt. j. Radiat.

Biol. 10:107, 1966.

The radioresistance of imnn)unologically CoIn-

petent cells was not altered by cor.tact with the an-
tigen in vivo. The resumits of these experimnents ind-

cated that the relative radioresistance of the secorm-

darv immumne reactions in the whole animal does

not result from a qualitative mo(liflcatioml in(luced

in the cells by contact with the antigen. It was

simggested that the increase in the number of imnmim-

nologically competent cells induced by contact

with the antigen was the reason for the apparent

radioresistance,-G, Al.

I\IMUNOCONGLUTININ IN HUMAN BLOOD SERUM.

Al. Kout and Z. Jezkov#{225}. From the Institute of

Hematology and Blood Transfusion, Prague.

Czechoslovakia. Vnit�ni. L#{233}k.12: 123-127. 1966.

Immnumnoconglutinin was investigated in 1000

blood donors and titers greater then 1:2 were

found in 150. This incidence was much lower than

those pumblished by Polish and British authors. One

possible explanation was the relatively strict selec-

tion of donors with regard to standards of health.

An increased percentage of immumnoconglutinin was

foumnd in patients with blood diseases.--L. D.

S�ruruEs ON THE ANTIBODY-ACTIVE SITE OF IGG-

GLOBULINS. THE BIrcDING OF INCOMPLETE RH

(D) ANTIBODY POLYPEPTIDE CHAINS TO RH)

(D) PosITIVE ERYTHROCYTES. G. Gergely, C.

Medgyesi, E. Horv#{225}th and I. Szel#{233}nyi. From the

National Blood Service, Budapest, Hungary.

Haemat. Hung. 5:33, 1965.

The cleavage of S-S bridges between poh’peptide

chains did not infiumence the binding of Rh� (D)

antibody to the antigen. As was shown with the

indirect Coombs technic, only H-chains from the

polypeptide chains of IgC-globulin with Rh0 (D)

antibody properties bound to Rh0 (D)-positive
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erythrocytes, while L polypeptide chains did not.

It was assumed that the site combining with Rh0

(D) antigen-determinants was located in the H-

chain of the molecule.-S. R. H.

ANTI Rim ISOIMMUNIZATION. FAMILIAL CONSIDER-

ATION. T. Boreau and C. Appert. From Maternit#{233}
Baudelocque, Paris, France. Sem. Hop. Paris
42:1183, 1966.

l)uring the last ten years, the authors have noted
4 cases of anti-Rh iso-immnunization in 731 first

pregnancies, 267 in 751 second and 220 in 751 third

pregnancies. Cases occurred even in the seventh
or eighth pregnancy. The first appearance of hemo-
lytic disease in children of the samne parents was

frequently benign; of 192 affected children ex-

amined, 27 recovered without treatment, 96 were

ctmred by simple transfusion or one exchange trans-
fusion, 44 were severely affected and received re-

peated exchange transfusion and 25 died, more than
half in umtero. In the mnost severely affected families.

there was indisputable evidence of the efficacy of
treatment, i.e.. premature delivery and exchange

transfusion. Within each group and despite treat-
mnent, however, there was a tendency towards pro-

gressive aggravation of the disease duiring succeed-

ing pregnancies-f. C.

AVERAGE VALUES OF COMPLEMENT IN MOTHERS

AND THEIR NEWBORNS. A. Andr#{233}and C. Lennes.

From the University of Liege, Liege, Belgium.
Haemat. Hung. 5:94, 1965.

The average values of complement were stumdied

in 80 mother-child pairs. Cord blood and blood

taken from the mother were used. The average
values were compared and the role of ABO, Rh and
MN blood groups and the incompatibilities of these

groimps were studied. C’-determinations were carried
out by the method of Kabat and Maver.-S. R. H.

NK/Ly ASCITES TUMOUR CELLS LABELED WITH

CR51 AND THEIR USE IN IMMUNOLOGIC Ir’IVEsTI-

GATION. f. Toperczer and G. Elek. From the
National Oncological Institute, Bmmdapest, Hun-

gary. Nuclear medizin 5:12, 1965.

Labeling was rapid and depended upon the
specific activity of the solution and on the con-

centration and age of the NK/Ly ascites tumor cell

sumspension. The labeled cells were umsed with
imnmunolysis to determine the titer of antitumor
immimne sera. The nucleated cells were broken
down by the action of antibodies and the amount
of Cr5’ released served to indicate the degree of
lysis. This method presented the possibility of

observing lysis of nucleated cells directly-S. R. H.
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